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Item 9.     Regulation FD Disclosure. 
 
            Foot Locker, Inc. (the "Company") is providing additional 
            information with regard to certain statements made in response 
            to analysts' questions on its 2003 first quarter conference 
            call held on May 22, 2003: 
 
            (a)   The Company currently expects its gross margin rate to 
                  increase each quarter for the balance of 2003 as 
                  compared to the corresponding quarter of 2002. This does 
                  not necessarily mean that the gross margin rate in any 
                  quarter of 2003 will increase over the gross margin rate 
                  in the prior quarter of 2003. 
 
            (b)   The Company currently expects its combined comparable 
                  store sales for its U.S. Foot Locker, Lady Foot Locker, 
                  and Kids Foot Locker divisions in the second quarter of 
                  2003 to decrease by a low-single-digit percentage. 
 
 
             Disclosure Regarding Forward-Looking Statements 
 
The statements contained in paragraphs (a) and (b) above are forward-looking 



statements within the meaning of the federal securities laws, which reflect 
management's current views of future events and future performance. These 
forward-looking statements are based on many assumptions and factors, including, 
but not limited to, the effects of currency fluctuations, customer demand, 
fashion trends, competitive market forces, uncertainties related to the effect 
of competitive products and pricing, customer acceptance of the Company's 
merchandise mix and retail locations, the Company's reliance on a few key 
vendors for a significant portion of its merchandise purchases (and on one key 
vendor for, in 2002, approximately 44 percent of its merchandise purchases), 
unseasonable weather, risks associated with foreign global sourcing, including 
political instability, changes in import regulations and the presence of Severe 
Acute Respiratory Syndrome, the effect on the Company, its suppliers and 
customers, of any significant future increases in the cost of oil or petroleum 
products, economic conditions worldwide, any changes in business, political and 
economic conditions due to the threat of future terrorist activities in the 
United States or in other parts of the world and related U.S. military action 
overseas, and the ability of the Company to execute its business plans 
effectively with regard to each of its business units, including its plans for 
the marquee and launch footwear component of its business. Any changes in such 
assumptions or factors could product significantly different results. The 
Company undertakes no obligation to publicly update forward-looking statements, 
whether as a result of new information, future events or otherwise. 
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